
          

St. Andrew’s C.E. Primary School Newsletter  

                                                           Monday 23rd September 2024 
 

 
Our Vision:                                               
At St Andrew’s CE Primary School, we aim to bring children to a place where they can 
realise their full potential.  Our Christian values are the foundation of all we do and 
each one is a facet of the central value, love, which ‘always protects, always trusts, 
always hopes, always perseveres.’ (1 Corinthians 13:7) 
Protect, Trust, Hope and Persevere 
 
Dear Parents and Carers, 

 
The Year 3 children 
visited the Neasden 
temple on Friday 
and explored the 
incredible 
architecture. They 
were fascinated by 
all the intricate 
details and learnt 
about the amount 
of work that went 
into building the 
temple. The 
children watched a 
Hindu act of 
worship and 
experienced a 
snippet of what it 
would be like to be 
a part of the Hindu 
culture.  
 

 
Congratulations to Ellie who came third for her Artwork 
in the Show Racism the Red Card annual competition. 
This was an incredible achievement as there were over 
25,000 entries! 
  
Ellie, her dad and Mr Scarborough attended the award 
ceremony at the Wolverhampton Wanderers stadium 
last week where Ellie received her award and a goody 
bag. 
 
Well done Ellie, we are all very proud of you. 

 
 
 

 



The children have hit the ground running in Year 6. 
They have already produced amazing amounts of 
work. We have been tasked with creating a display 
for the church. As our value this term is creativity, 
we have decided to create a piece that focuses on 
how God created the world in seven days. The 
children have also completed multiple lessons on 
the importance of internet safety.  

 
Year 5 have certainly made us proud with 
how they have started the year! This week, 
we have been exploring different forces in 
their science lessons. The children have 
learnt about how some forces work in 
opposition to each other and identified 
different forces in action.  

 

The children in Year 1 have been using the classroom 

equipment during a practical maths lesson about sorting 

objects. They have been exploring how to group objects using 

counters, cubes and Numicon, then recording their findings. 

They have been sorting by size, colour and shape! 

 

 

 

 

 

Gardening volunteers wanted 

 

In the last newsletter I reported the sad news that Mrs Milligan 

would be hanging up her St Andrew’s gardening gloves. We 

would very much like this work to continue so if you are able to 

offer an afternoon a week or fortnight to work with a small group 

of 5 or 6 children on our vegetable/flower garden and willow 

spiritual garden, please contact the school’s office. 

 

 

 

School closure information 

The school received a number of calls/emails this morning asking if school was closed 

because of the rain. As a reminder to parents for the future, in the event of an emergency 

school closure you will be informed by email, it will be on our school website and shared via 

SASA Facebook. We kindly ask you, please do not call or email school as it is impossible to 

reply to individual queries and adds to the safeguarding and organisational work taking place 

in school. 

 

 

Thank you for your continued support, Annette Mashru - Headteacher  

 


